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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Zimbabwe to the United 
Nations and other International Organisations in Geneva avails 
itself of this opportunity to renew to the Office of the High 
Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) the assurances of its 
highest consideration.
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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Zimbabwe to the United 
Nations Office and other International Organisations in Geneva 
presents its compliments to the Office of the High Commissioner 
for Human Rights (OHCHR) and has the honour to transmit 
herewith a letter addressed to the High Commissioner for Human 
Rights from His Excellency Dr. Emmerson D. Mnangagwa, 
President of the Republic of Zimbabwe in response to the High 
Commissioner’s letter dated 30 January 2024.
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19^^ February, 2024.

President
State House
Harare
Zimbabwe

Dr tinmerson Dambudzo Mnangagwa 
PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF ZIMBABWE

His Excellency Volker Tiirk,
United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights, 
GENEVA.
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Your Excellency,

I present my compliments to you, for a prosperous 2024 and wish to 
acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 30 January 2024.

I wish to re-iterate that, Zimbabwe, as a signatory to the Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights, is very keen to advance the principles of 
freedom, equality and justice for all.

On the issue of the death penalty, please be advised that the 
government has been carrying out an extensive public consultative 
process, which includes our Parliament. We therefore await the 
conclusion of that process.

Your offer for technical assistance to Zimbabwe is appreciated. 
Whenever there is need, such a request will be communicated via 
diplomatic channels.

Please accept. High Commissioner, the assurances of my highest 
consideration.
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